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THE SHIRE PRESIDENT’S REPORT 

July 2021  

The long weekend holiday started off with the Leonora Inland Art Prize     
Opening Night on the 4th June 2021. Joining myself was the CEO, Brian  Joiner 
and his wife Eve, Cr Jill Dwyer and the Deputy President Ian Baird, who         
travelled in from Tjuntjuntjarra for the Ordinary Meeting of Council at 27 May 
and stayed on to take in the festive weekend and to mix and meet the local 
communities at Menzies and Leonora. The Inland Art Prize Night was well 
attended and the Menzies Shire is pleased to be a long term sponsor of the 
well recognized biennial event in the Goldfields of Western Australia.  

Saturday 5th June opened as a cool clear day for the running of the 92nd Menzies Classic, Chas Egan. 
Memorial Cycle Race, with riders departing Kalgoorlie around 10am. The finish was  exciting with fast 
finishing group lead by Michael Tapscott 1st, Rachel Wales 2nd and Jessic Lawler 3rd.  

The evening kicked off with dinner including entertainment by DJ Rev for around 250 people held in 
the marquee in the Shire car park. Presentations were conducted during the dinner, including 
attendance by our Federal member Rick Wilson. Once again the dinner was arranged by the EGCC 
and contracted to the Kookynie Volunteers Association Incorporated. Another magnificent fireworks 
display for the grand finale to conclude the evening. Buses were arranged for departures to Morapoi 
and Kalgoorlie.   

Breakfast was provided by the Shire and was well attended on Sunday morning with DJ Rev rocking 
the town awake and amping up the cyclists prior to their departure for the final leg of the race, the 
Leonora Golden Wheels.  

After presentations to the overall winners of the Cyclassic on the stage in the Tower Street in         
Leonora, Cr Baird, Cr Dwyer and myself attended a function for the Leonora Golden Wheels awards 
at the Central Hotel prior to farewelling the cyclists and visitors who were flying to Perth that     
evening.  

Upon our return to Menzies, at 7pm I conducted a Citizenship Ceremony for Dr Ruth Murdy. Rick 
Wilson MP read out a message from the Minister Alex Hawke MP and presented Dr Murdy with the 
Australian Flag and a folder containing her citizenship certificate. Following the ceremony a function 
was held in the camp kitchen of the caravan park to celebrate this proud occasion with Dr Murdy, 
Rick Wilson MP, Dr Lesley Arnott and members of the Eastern Goldfields Cycle Club.  

I would like to thank Dr Ruth Murdy, Minister Alex Hawke, Minister for Immigration, Citizenship,        
Migrant Services and Multicultural Affairs and Rick Wilson MP for the opportunity to perform this 
ceremony in Menzies during the Cyclassic Weekend.  

On 17th June I attended an Audit Committee Meeting with RSM for the 2020-21 audit following a 
budget workshop for the 2021- 22 financial year and briefing session with Cr Dwyer in person and   
Cr Baird on zoom. 22nd June Cr Dwyer, the CEO and I met with DSS for discussions on job ready 
funding for the CDC trial sites. The extension of services to Menzies will be delivered by Leonora. 
23rd June I travelled to Tjuntjuntjarra with Cr Mader, Cr Dwyer and the CEO for the OCM on 24th 
June. A noticeable improvement on the road from the Trans Access Road to the Kanandah top fence 
in alignment with the increase in mineral exploration. The previous works in the Shire of Menzies on 
the Connie Sue and Community roads have settled down well. Further maintenance improvements 
are required and will be ongoing focus.  
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The month of June is always very busy for Local Governments with the planning and 
setting of budgets for the next financial year. This month also included our                   
independent interim audit for the 2020/21 FY which is an enormous drain on Council 
staff as they answer queries and produce documentation for the audit team. We also 
received our final audit for the 2019/20 FY and produced the Annual Report which was 
presented at the Annual Electors Meeting held on the 29th June. Receival of this audit 
was delayed, along with many other Councils, due to restrictions on travel last year. 
 
On a positive note, was the running of the 2021 Cyclassic event and awards dinner. It 
was my first time at the event, and I thought it provided the community with a sense of 
normality after it was cancelled in 2020. The finish of the event was very exciting, and it 
was fantastic to see two female riders in the top three. The presentation dinner for the 
riders attracted a crowd of approximately 250 with catering courtesy of the Kookynie 
Volunteers. We are already looking ahead to next years event and developing ideas to 
ensure that the Menzies community feels part of the event and to attract bigger 
crowds. 
 
This months Council meeting was held at Tjuntjuntjara and it was my first visit to the 
community. We travelled by road and the conditions were very trying on portions of 
the roads. Council has contractors commencing work on our portions of the roads in 
July. The countryside in that part of our Shire is amazing and I would like to thank the 
community for being so welcoming. 
 
A couple of projects were completed this month. The resheeting of Menzies NW and 
Evanston Roads finished our 2020/21 road program. We also provided seating and 
shade structures at Lake Ballard, Niagara Dam and the Menzies truck stop. We have an 
extensive works program for the 2021/22 FY and I’m hoping to have a lot of those    
projects completed within the next six months. 
 
I was asked to be on the selection panel for a new permanent Principal for the Menzies 
Community School. Congratulations Megan Irving on your appointment.  
 
My final note for this month is to wish our MM editor, Sethen, a happy 21st for later in 

July. 

CHIEF EXECUTIVE OFFICER’S REPORT  

July 2021 
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SHIRE OF MENZIES 
 

ORDINARY MEETINGS OF COUNCIL 
  
The public is advised that pursuant to Regulation 12(1)(a) of the Local  
Government (Administration) Regulations 1996, the following dates, times 
and locations have been appointed as Ordinary Council Meeting dates for the 
period ending Thursday 16 December 2021. 
 
 
 
Thursday 29 July 2021     1pm     Menzies  
Thursday 26 August 2021    1pm     Menzies  
Thursday 30 September 2021    1pm         Tjuntjuntjara  
Thursday 28 October 2021            1pm     Menzies  
Thursday 25 November 2021    1pm     Menzies  
Thursday 16 December 2021    1pm     Menzies  
 
 
 
 
NOTE: 
Council amended the Officer Recommendation changing the April 2021 meeting          
location to Tjuntjuntjara Community in accordance with Council Policy of two meetings 
per year at the Community. 
 
Published Council meetings are open to the public, except when stated, and prior notice 
will be given of any Special or Committee Meetings that are called 

 
Brian Joiner 
Chief Executive Officer 
Shire of Menzies 
PO Box 4 
Menzies   WA   6436 



PEPPARKAKOR (SWEDISH 
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Kristie Tucker - 3 July 
 

Carmichael Johnston - 14 July  
 

Thomas Tucker - 21 July 
 

Sethen Sheehan-Lee - 24 July  
 

Michael Peterson - 27 July  
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End of Term 2 
What a long, crazy and busy term we have had.  Some of the highlights have included: 

Having Miss Yvette at school for a few weeks; 
Having a visit from Peta at the Museum and getting into the paper; 
Meeting Miss H for the first time and feeling like we have known her forever; 
Meeting Miss Mel from CAMHS; 
Getting a school bus service for the students living at Morapoi Station; 
Meeting Natalie Burton who represented Australia in basketball at the Olympics and having her 

bring the medal she won to school so everyone could see her; 
Going out bush for a day as part of the Two-Way Science initiative; 
Getting funding from the Shire to get Scitech to come to Menzies; 
Celebrating NAIDOC Day with Bega Garnbirringu, CAMHS and the community; 
Having TLG visit us. 
Having our staff going on Professional learning so build on skills knowledge to improve student 

outcomes. 
Getting our new kitchen installed (hopefully) next week or the first week of the school holidays.   

 
Assembly 
Congratulations to the following students who were awarded merit certificates for Term 2: 
Emelia, Rhani, Shianne, William, and Tia.    
 
Reports 
School reports will be going home with your child Thursday 1 July.   
 
Kindergarten Enrolments for 2022 
We are now taking enrolments for Kindergarten for 2022. It is most important that you enrol your       
Kindergarten child for next year as soon as possible. To be eligible for enrolment, students need to be 
born between 1st July 2017 and 30th June 2018. When enrolling your child, you will need to come into 
the office and bring: 
Copy of your child’s Birth Certificate 
Up to date Immunisation Statement Record (no older than 2 months) 
Proof of Address. 
 
Good luck and see you soon 
While we have had lots going on, we are also coming to say good bye and good luck to Miss Kristie.  
She will be going on maternity leave early next term.  She will be missed at school.  Miss Tanya will be 
covering Kristie while she is on leave and we are looking at getting someone in to cover Tanya in the 
classroom.    
 

Next Term 

Term three is already shaping up to be another busy term as we have been chosen to report the 

weather from Menzies to GWN.  You will hear some of our names over the TV on Friday’s so watch 

out.   

Menzies Community School Matters 



 

Birthdays 
 

 

 

 

 

 

Happy birthday for the month of June to Miss H and Miss Kristie. 
 
Facebook 
Remember to find us on Facebook.  We are always putting up student work and information about what 
is going on at school.  
 
Wanted! 
We need relief Education Assistants.  You will need a working with children’s check and a Nationally     

Coordinated Criminal History Check.  Please see Megan Irving if you are interested.   
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On Saturday the 26th of June a team from Scitech came to Menzies 
to run a range of science related activities and workshops at the 
Town Hall . Scitech are renowned for providing young people with   
exciting ways to engage with science and today was no expectation.  
 
We had a good turnout local families but it was also great to see  
families from the wider Northern Goldfields region to coming down 
to participate for this event.  
 
We look forward to creating more events and activities like this in the 
future and thank everyone who came to down to the Town Hall to be 
part of the action.  
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MENZIES MATTERS DEADLINE FOR  
PUBLICATION 

 
If you have anything you would like to have included in the Menzies Matters please contact 
Sethen Sheehan-Lee at the Shire Offices on 9024 2041 or email                                                
community@menzies.wa.gov.au  
 
The deadline for each month is the LAST DAY OF THE MONTH. 

General information notices are welcome, as are notification of upcoming local events or if 
you have recipes, gardening tips or ideas for any other page. All suggestions are welcome 
and we appreciate the continual support  from the community.  

GRT EXPRESS TIMETABLE  
Kalgoorlie to Laverton  

Thursday  
Laverton to Kalgoorlie  

Friday 

EXPRESS TIME 

KALGOORLIE RAILWAY STATION 10.00AM 

KALGOORLIE VISITOR CENTRE 10.15AM 

MENZIES 11.40AM 

KOOKYNIE TURNOFF 12.05PM 

LEONORA                                   ARRIVE 12.45PM 

DEPART 1.00PM 

MURRIN MURRIN TURNOFF 1.45PM 

MT MORGAN TURNOFF 1.55PM 

LAVERTON 2.30PM 

EXPRESS TIME 
LAVERTON 10.00AM 

MT MORGAN TURNOFF 10.30AM 

MURRIN MURRIN TURNOFF 10.40AM 

LEONORA                   ARRIVE 11.15AM 

DEPART 11.30AM 

KOOKYNIE TURNOFF 12.00PM 

MENZIES 12.30PM 

KALGOORLIE  2.00PM 

BOOKINGS & ENQUIRIES  
1800 620 440 

OR (08) 9092 6000 
PURCHASE TICKET ONLINE 

www.goldrushtours.com.au 

Thanks for your 
great ideas 



Menzies Community Resource Centre located at the              
corner of Shenton and Brown Streets in Menzies, is your 
local access point offering a range of  services in               
Menzies.  

 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 

Services include: 

• Visitor Information and Public Library 

• Community Postal  Agency 

• Caravan Park Bookings 

• Star Track Courier and Toll Freight Lines Agency 

• Free Government Access Point  

• Internet Access Point 

• Conference and Meeting Room Hire 
 

8.30am to 4.30pm Monday to Friday 
Closed for Lunch 12.00 noon to 1pm (Monday to Friday) 

 

Closed Saturday and Sunday 
Call us today on 

 
 

(08) 9024 2702  
or email:     

cso2@menzies.wa.gov.au 

SEVEN GOLDEN RULES FOR 
PROSPECTING 

1080 BAITING IN THIS AREA IS A 
RISK TO DOMESTIC PETS 

Please be advised that baiting programs using 1080 poi-
son are carried out across Western Australia, including 
this area, and are aimed at controlling wild dogs, feral 
cats, feral pigs, foxes and rabbits. The poison baits remain 
toxic for many months. You need to exercise caution. Do-
mestic pets should be kept close and under control at all 
times. Owners may consider the use of leads and muzzles 
for their domestic pets. 

DO NOT RELY ON WARNING SIGNS 
WARNING SIGNS ARE PLACED WHERE APPLICABLE, 

HOWEVER THEY MAY BE DAMAGED, REMOVED, 
VANDALISED OR DESTROYED 

1080 baiting is part of an integrated pest management 
program protecting livestock from death and injury;      
reducing the impact on pastoral and agricultural             
production; and helping to preserve the unique flora and 
fauna of WA. Baits are not intentionally laid in public    
areas such as road reserves, parking bays, rest stops or 
roadhouses however can be inadvertently moved into 
these areas by animals and birds. 

1080 is an S7 Poison 
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  Now providing 
  FREE DELIVERY 
  service to Menzies 

 

Phone, fax or email your scripts / order  
to Leonora Pharmacy direct  

or ask at the Visitor Information Centre  
email your scripts / order through to the pharmacy.  

(This includes non prescription items) 
 

Collect and pay for your order  
at the Visitor Information Centre  

after 2pm the following day. 
 
 

 

LEONORA PHARMACY  
RESPECTS YOUR RIGHTS TO PRIVACY 

 
Please be assured that  

all prescription and non-prescription items  
will be sent in a sealed bag. 

 
Leonora Pharmacy Phone:  (08) 9037 6820 

Email: leonorapharmacy@iintet.net.au 

Clinics scheduled for this 2021 
 

Wednesday 4th of August 
 

Wednesday 24th of November 
 

A referral is now required for anyone who wishes to see the podiatrist or dietitian 
The RFDS doctor can do this on the day  
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MENZIES HEALTH CENTRE 
RFDS Clinic dates for  

Menzies 

For further enquiries please contact the Community Health Nurse on  
(08) 9080 4370 

 
EMERGENCIES CALL 000 

 
Poisons information available 24 Hours Phone 13 11 26 

 
If the Centre is unattended and you need immediate health advice call the Health Direct 24 Hour Hotline   

 

1800 022 222 

Wednesday 4 August 2021  
 

Wednesday 1 September 2021 

MENZIES HOTEL AND STORE 

COLD BEER FROM 11AM TILL LATE 
 

Available daily fresh sandwiches and rolls, flavoured 
milks, juices and soft drinks. 

 
Pick up your General Stores and ice or have a 

‘Menzies Toasty’  while you wait. 
 

EFTPOS AVAILABLE 

 

IF YOU’RE  
IN A HURRY– DON’T WORRY  
PHONE ORDERS WELCOME (08) 9024 2041 
 

https://www.google.com.au/url?sa=i&url=http%3A%2F%2Fclipart-library.com%2Fmeal-cliparts.html&psig=AOvVaw0KKsQncq9SHP85F7Wd0Xj4&ust=1584768163482000&source=images&cd=vfe&ved=0CAIQjRxqFwoTCPDVmdKnqOgCFQAAAAAdAAAAABAV
https://www.google.com.au/url?sa=i&url=http%3A%2F%2Fwww.pngall.com%2Fice-cream-png&psig=AOvVaw2cWFWM8-_xMKwQjhUrff5U&ust=1584768460041000&source=images&cd=vfe&ved=0CAIQjRxqFwoTCLDG3-qoqOgCFQAAAAAdAAAAABAF
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Mon Tue Wed Thu Fri Sat Sun 

   1 2 3 
 
 

4 
 
 

5 
 
 

6 7 
 

RFDS Visit 
 

8 9 
 
 

10 11 
 
 

12 13 
 

14 
 
 

15 
 

16 
 
 

17 18 
 
 

19 20 21 
 
 

22 
 

23 24 
 

25 
 

26 27 28 29 
 

Council 
Meeting  

30 31  
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RFDS Visit  
 

5 6 7 8 


